TAC Chairman welcomes “The Chief
Executive’s 2023 Policy Address”

The following is issued on behalf of the Transport Advisory Committee:

The Chairman of the Transport Advisory Committee (TAC), Professor
Stephen Cheung, welcomed the transport-related initiatives announced in "The
Chief Executive's 2023 Policy Address" delivered today (October 25).

Professor Cheung said, "The Policy Address announced that the Government
plans to publish the Hong Kong Major Transport Infrastructure Development
Blueprint by the end of this year, which will outline the implementation of
all major transport infrastructure, including the enhanced Three Railways and
Three Major Roads proposals and the new two railways and one major road
projects. I welcome the Government's continued effort to improve our railway
and major road networks, boosting the sustainable development of Hong Kong
and facilitating the commuting of the public. The Policy Address also
announced the implementation of smart and green mass transit at East Kowloon,
Kai Tai and Hung Shui Kiu/Ha Tsuen to promote green transport and, at the
same time, fully embody the principle of "bringing forward infrastructure
construction and increasing development capacity", unleashing the development
potential along the infrastructure and strengthening the connectivity with
other cities in the Greater Bay Area, thereby sustaining the momentum of Hong
Kong's long-term development.

"Furthermore, the Policy Address also announced measures for advancing
the development of digital government, including the provision of automated
parking systems in newly completed government car parks and short-term
tenancy car parks. I welcome the Government's stepped-up efforts to promote
this smart mobility initiative, which seeks to meet the public's demand for
parking spaces by utilising technology to optimise space efficiency and
increase parking density.

"I am also pleased to note that the Government has set indicators for
different measures in order to enhance transparency and ensure their timely
implementation. The TAC will, as always, continue to earnestly offer views on
various traffic and transport policies and measures for the Government to
proceed with building and enhancing our transportation system, with a view to
elevating and consolidating Hong Kong's status as an international metropolis
and regional logistics hub."
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